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THE ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

DRAFT MINUTES  
Thursday, February 22, 2024 

2:30 PM 
Hawthorne City Hall, 6875 SE 221st Street,  

Hawthorne, Florida 36240, City Commission Chambers  

 
Members Present: Jeffrey Arnold, Michael Carnevale. Tracey Todd 
Others Present: John Martin, Hawthorne City Manager; Randy Martin, Hawthorne Commissioner; Sean 
McLendon 
 
CALL TO ORDER - Chair Todd called The meeting to order in workshop mode at 2:34 PM. 
 
INTRODUCTIONS - The meeting attendees introduced themselves. 
 
REVIEW OF AGENDA – By consensus, the agenda was adopted. 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

January 25, 2024, EDAC Meeting Minutes will be brought back for approval at the March 
committee meeting.   

DISCUSSION OF HAWTHORNE'S ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT PRIORITIES 

 Manager Martin presented an overview of the City of Hawthorne’s economic development priorities. 
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During the presentation, the Committee asked the Hawthorne representatives about their major 
impediments to economic development.  Their reply was in two parts. The first was a lack of support 
infrastructure, such as utility connections and stormwater facilities.  Business prospects could not pay to 
connect or construct this needed infrastructure.  The second impediment was a general perception that 
the County was unfriendly to business.  The Committee asked about the two issues, which was the 
bigger problem, and the City representatives said that the perception issues were their biggest obstacle.   

As a perception is difficult to address, the Committee urged the City representatives to share specific 
instances where the County Commission could better address these concerns.  The City committed to 
discuss wetland policies with the County Commission that may impede development opportunities at the 
Weyerhaeuser Industrial Project.   

County staff shared recent instances of supporting Hawthorne’s economic development opportunities, 
which included an aerospace prospect and a plastics recycling company. In addition, County staff have 
offered to assist the City in reviewing its Florida Commerce Job Growth Grant Application.  The County 
recently submitted one that would benefit economic development-related infrastructure for the City of 
Alachua and would be willing to share that expertise in a review of Hawthorne’s application.    

EDAC RECOMMENDATION OF ECOLOOP BUSINESS APPLICATIONS – This recommendation will be 
discussed at the Committee’s March meeting due to a lack of quorum. 
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ADJOURN – The meeting adjourned at 3:37 PM. 
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